Workers’ Compensation Guide to Possible Biohazards
In the Work Place

State agencies and entities covered under the Personnel Cabinet’s, Workers’
Compensation Program are hereby advised of this Cabinet’s procedure regarding
possible exposures to infectious, biological or harmful chemical substances.

In the event of a suspected exposure the procedure relating to Workers’
Compensation is as follows:

«  Employee shall notify his or her supervisor immediately.

«  Employer shall notify the local law enforcement agency by calling 911.

« 911 responders will arrange for the testing of the substance at the state public
health laboratory or other authorized facility.

«  If the substance-screening test is negative, the employee shall be notified that he
or she will not be tested at this time. The public health laboratory will conduct
further and more extensive testing to confirm the initial test.

« If the second test on the substance is positive, contradicting the initial negative
test, the employee shall then be tested and/or treated immediately.

« If either test on the substance is positive, the employee’s supervisor shall
complete a First Report of Injury (IA-1) as soon as possible.

+  Claims shall not be approved under Workers’ Compensation if an employee
independently seeks testing or medical treatment without a positive substance

reading.

It is the duty and responsibility of all supervisors to Inform employees of this
procedure. Please review the attached procedure with all employees and have them
sign indicating they understand them. This signed document shall be included in the

employee’s personnel file.



